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Pens For The Troops

We are going great guns on our pens for the troops. We had a work
day at  Jim Franks, on Sept 29 Dean Z, Jim F, Jack F. Ed  H, Den-
nis & Doug F, Jay J, were there.  We did different jobs getting
thing ready.

We went to Clyde’s on 10/1/11 to turn and teach pen turning.
Clyde has a nice place out in Cashton, Wi. Thanks for the use of your shop and lunch
Clyde.

We are working with “Operation Home Front”  they will be packaging items to send to
our troops on Nov 9th at the Armory. This is a Wed night and we will be turning pens
that night. So I am looking for volunteers to help out, more on this later.
Contact me at : pmiller010@centurytel.net
Phil

Thank You to the following CRW artisans who donated their beautiful pieces to the Nick
Dobbs benefit auction held on October 8th. Nick is paralyzed (quadriplegic) as a result of
an accident in August. I work with his Aunt Lori who remembered seeing our contribu-
tions at the GL Heart to Heart celebration. She wondered if I could donate something
for the benefit auction, and I asked along. As always, CRW members came through. We
collected a total of 14 pieces from Dean Zimmer, Jim Frank, Phil Miller, Terry Snowden,
and myself. Good work! Thanks again, Bob Patros
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CRW Mission Statement: To promote, to educate, and to
inspire ourselves and others in the fine art of turned wood.

Experimental techniques, tool making, and metalworking. Ken Grunke
La Farge, WI. 608-625-2412 kengrunke@gmail.com

CRW Club Mentors
All areas of turning and finishing. Duane Hill

Onalaska, WI.  608-783-0883 dlh@dairynet.com

Spindle turning. John Fisher Holmen, WI. 608- 526-4692 minnow1974@charter.net

kengrunke@gmail.com

Ken Grunke

Webmaster

608-625-2412

Asst. Librarian

Paul Schumacher

pschumacher@winona.edu
507-452-2482

Clyde Cassell
Tool Czar

608-654-5727
dovetailfarm@yahoo.com

Technical Advisors
Program Director

Paul Woelper

507-895-1036
pswoelper@aol.com

Librarian

Jack Fitzpakrick

608-781-8167
jcfitz@charter.net

Club photographer

griff@mwt.net

John Griffiths
608-248-2782

Segmented Turning. Phil Miller La Crosse, WI. 792-1497 pmiller010@centurytel.net

CRW Officers

Jim Frank

President

608-781-8092
jhfbear@centurytel.net

gama@springgrove.coop

Gary Friemann
Treasurer

507-498-5692

Vice President

Bob Patros

rjpatros@gundluth.org

608-788-6839

Phil Miller

Secretary,
& Newsletter

608-792-1497
pmiller010@centurytel.net

Fundamentals. Jim Frank Onalaska, WI. 781-8092 jhfbear@centurytel.net

Turning fundamentals, sharpening, form,
hollowing, and finishing.  Greg Haugen

608-483-2988 thewoodbowls@gmail.com
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Prez. Sez

What a beautiful time of the year. The leaves are coming down and the Burls can now be located. Vot-
ing for CRW Officers and Advisors will happen at our upcoming October meeting. At this time we have
nominees for the following positions:

1. President – Phil Miller
2. Vice President – Clyde Cassell
3. Treasurer – John Griffiths
4. Secretary - *** Nelson
5. Program Chairman – Greg Haugen
6. Photographer – Jim Frank
7. Tool Advisor – John Phillips
8. Librarian – Jack Fitspatrick
9. Asst. Librarian – Karen Frank
10. Refreshment Manager – Dean Zimmer
11. Asst. Refreshment Manager - ***
As stated before other names can be added to this list if you gave a desire to be nominated for the posi-
tion.

Meg Skinner – “Nort’ Woods Camp” owner has requested that someone make her a Log Church to go
with the camp. I sent a note about this to all club members. At this time, Phil miller has responded to
Meg’s request.

Duane Hill is scheduled to show us how to make Christmas Ornaments’ at the October meeting and
Paul Woelper will be showing us how to make utensils at the November meeting. December’s meeting
will be a Christmas party with lots of goodies and a lot of fun with show and tells of our first turning
adventures compared to our latest turning adventures. This will be lots of fun. You have two months to
find those items you want to share with us.

Phil Miller will address the pen turning for the troops in a separate article.

See you at the next meeting Jim
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President.
The President shall be the principal executive officer of the Chapter. His/  Her duties
include: Supervise and control all of the business and affairs of the Chapter;
Conduct at least 6 Chapter meetings per term.

Vice President.
In the absence of the President or in the event of his/her death, inability, or refusal to
act, the Vice President shall perform the duties of President, and when so acting,
shall have all the powers of and be subject to all of the restrictions upon the Presi-
dent. The Vice President shall perform such other duties as from time to time may be
assigned to him/her by the President.

Secretary.
The Secretary shall keep the minutes of the Chapter’s meetings in one or more books
provided for that purpose and see that all notices are duly given in accordance with
the provisions of these By-Laws. In general, the Secretary shall perform all duties
incident to the Position of Club Secretary, and such other duties as from time to time
may be assigned to him/her by the President.

Treasurer.
The Treasurer shall collect all membership fees and all other monies belonging to
the Chapter. He / She will be responsible for keeping current and accurate records of
all monies that flow through the Chapter. In general, the Treasurer shall perform all
the duties incident to the Position of the Club Treasurer, and such other duties as
from time to time may be assigned to him/her by the President.

Program Chair
The Program Chair will locate and keep a schedule of all demonstration that will be
performed at the monthly meetings. Program chair  will contact and recommend
turners from outside the club and will report to the board. In general, the Program
Chair shall perform all the duties incident to the Program Chair, and such other du-
ties as from time to time may be assigned to him/her by the President.
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Open Shop Night - Since there has been no activity on Open Shop Night for the past
several months, I am thinking it's time has gone. I will no longer have scheduled Open
Shop Nights on Tuesdays. I will, however, be available should someone desire to have
some one on one work. Thanks to all those who have attended. - Duane

If any of you are interested in taking the Intermediate Woodturning course at WTC, now
is a great time do it. The class will be held Friday evenings from 6-9 PM and will run
for 8 weeks. Currently, there are 5 people signed up. We need 6 to make a class. Class
size is limited to 10. Class starts Friday, September 9. If interested, contact WTC's
Lifelong Learning Department.

A Segmented Woodturning class will be offered this Winter starting Nov 30th it will run
for 8 weeks with a break during the holidays. This will be Wednesdays evening  6pm till
9pm. This class will be on the fundamentals of Segment Woodturning. You will be cut-
ting, and constructing the rings, and stacking them and creating projects. There will be a
3 week safety class to get you certified on shop machines that we will be using in the
Segmented class. During this class we will do a Basic Segmented bowl project. This
class is offered through the WTC’S Life Long Learning Department. 608-789-6100
lifelong@westerntc.edu Class size is limited to 10 students so register early. Phil

Looking for members that would be interested in turning pens for the troops. The
club would supply the kits , and  you would turn the pens. Contact Duane or Phil

Empty Bowl Dead line is the October meeting. Bring your turn-
ings to help raise money for that great program. Any question con-
tact Duane or any of the board members.
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Jim Cox  Demo
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Club Calendar Events & Club Meetings For 2011

July Meeting 7/16/2011
Denis Falch will be making Stick pens

August Meeting 8/20/2011
Road Trip To Shorty’s for lunch and John Fisher will be demoing
C A Glue.

Great river folk festival UWL
September Meeting 9/17/2011

Jim Cox
October Meeting 10/15/2011

Duane Hill Ornaments
Holmen Empty Bowl
Festival Of Trees

November Meeting 11/19/2011
11/9/11 Turning Pens Onalaska Armory
Paul Woelper Kitchen Tools
Veterans Day 11/11/2011
Pens For Troops

December Meeting 12/17/2011

Items For Sale

FOR SALE

Delta Model #46-700 wood lathe with 12" swing and 36" bed. It is equipped with a
Reeves drive variable speed system (500-2000 rpm) and is powered by a 3/4 hp motor at
115 volts. Any ordinary outlet will do to fire up the lathe for immediate use. It is in very
good condition and sits on a nicely made wooden stand. The only draw back to the lathe
is that the purchaser will probably want to buy a second smaller tool rest. This lathe only
comes with a 12" tool rest. Most after market tool rests with a 1" diameter post should do
just fine. Again, the lathe is in very good condition and would make a wonderful begin-
ner's lathe or a great lathe for a general woodworking shop. I am asking $395.00 for
it. It's worth a trip to my place to check it out.

Reid Granke
801 Derek Lane
Viroqua, WI 54665-1958
(608) 345-6897 or my wife's number (608) 772-5631
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Chapter of the American Association of  WoodTurners

Phil Miller / Editor
2831 Onalaska Ave.
La Crosse, WI    54603

Phone: 608-792-1497
Email: pmiller010@centurytel.net

"A Turn For the Better"

Here’s a map to help those
who aren’t sure where we

meet. It’s the Onalaska
Community Center at the
intersections of Quincy &

6th Ave North in Onalaska,
Wisconsin.   608-783-9290

We’ll start the program
promptly at 9am, so get

there early to avoid getting
a Uecker Seat.

We’ll have coffee, so
Chocolate donuts are

ALWAYS
Welcomed.

Next Meeting
Onalaska Community

Center  Saturday,
Oct. 15 2011 at 9 am.


